29416

MAY 7, 2009

APPROVED - BOARD OF TRUSTEES COMMUNITY
COLLEGE DISTRICT NO. 508

BOARD COMMITTEE ON HUMAN RESOURCES SERVICES

TRUSTEES

James Tyree, Chairman
Gloria Castillo

Nancy Clawson

James Dyson

Terry Moore

Rev. Albert Tyson II1
Shamii C. Clay

CHANCELLOR
Wayne Watson

GENERAL COUNSEL
James Reilly

ASSISTANT BOARD
SECRETARY
Regina Hawkins

TREASURER
Dolores Javier

Thursday, April 2, 2009, 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES

OFFICERS OF THE
DISTRICT

Angela Henderson
Xiomara Cortés Metcalfe
Kenneth Gotsch
Michael Mutz

John Dozier

Sylvia Ramos-Ladick
Clyde ElI-Amin

Ghingo Brooks
Valerie Roberson
Lynn Muidrow Walker
John Wozniak
Charles Guengerich

FACULTY COUNCIL
Keith McCoy

DISTRICY OFFICE
Melissa Reardon Henry
Juliette Ferguson

Elsa Tullos

Antonio Gutierrez
Ronnie Watson

Maggie Garcia

Phoebe Wood

DISTRICT OFFICE
Simon Visser
Derrick Harden
Cynthia Armster
Lizzette Richardson
Sheila Johnson
Harriet Neely
James Gonsiorek
Michael Thibideaux
Joseph Scheurich
Sonia Powell
Delores Withers
Audrey Butler

Jeff Janulis
Kimberly Nishimoto
Sherrie Richardson
Ukeyco Millsap
Jennifer Seldon
Manjhoni Edmondson
Eugene Nichols, Jr.
Shawn Koestering
Jane Barnes

Irene Flores
Kimberly Matthews
Michael Long
Eugenia Krzyzanski

Committee Chair Gloria Castillo calied the Board Committee meeting on Human
Resources to order at 10:16 a.m. During the meeting it was reported that:

What I would like to do today is go over my report which in not lengthy and then give
you a 5-minute presentation showcasing the On-Line Employee Orientation.

Cost Controls

The benefits increase through February 2009 is 0.3%. There are four months left in
the fiscal year but we still hope to have savings in City Colleges’ benefits expense by

year-end.



Compliance

We continue to work to become fully compliant with the new 403(b) regulations. To
that end, we have successfully secured Chase Bank instead of Wachovia Bank for the
common remitter system. Chase is already our bank so we remain consistent with our
relationship.

The new stimulus package tax rate was tested and moved to production on March 19 in
PeopleSoft. The majority of our employees will have noticed an increase in their net
income effective March 27.

Workforce Development
Recruitment participated in the Nursing Spectrum Career Fair this month. We currently
have six nursing vacancies that we have been trying to fill.

We continue to aggressively train field personnel. This month we covered Leave of
Absence business processes to ensure we remain in compliance as well as protect the
district. The Staffing Department trained 171 administrators at six of our colleges.

Other Business

The College Insurance Program is still on the radar. At this point IEA-NEA union
remains opposed to the CIP bill. They object to their active employees having to
increase their contribution from .50% to .75% of salary. Regardless of their objection,
the plan is projected to show a deficit by 2011. We continue to negotiate to seek
compromise language that will allow the bill to move forward.



